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In the name of Allah, the Beneficent, the Merciful
Surely Allah has conferred favour on the believers that He sent 
a Rasool (Messenger of Allah) from amongst them who recites 
to them His Verses and purifies them and teaches them the 
Book and the wisdom. And previous to that they were clearly 
in error.  
                                                                                                         (Al-Imran   3:164)

Saying of the 
Holy Prophet Hazrat Muhammad (Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam)
A servant of God will remain standing on the Day of Judgment 
until he is questioned about his (time on earth) and how he 
used it; about his knowledge and how he utilized it; about his 
wealth and from where he acquired it and in what (activities) 
he spent it; and about his body and how he used it.

(Tirmidhi, Hadith 148)

(L to R)  Maj (Retd) Izharul Ahsan, Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan, Mian Muhammad Rasheed, Mr Muhammad Zaka Ashraf and 
Major (Retd) Arshad Qureshi during the visit of Library 
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Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan, Special Advisor 
to Prime Minister on Revenue and 
Mr Muhammad Zaka Ashraf, former 
Chairman, Pakistan Cricket Board (PCB) 
and former President, Zarai Taraqiati 
Bank Ltd (ZTBL), visited The University of 
Faisalabad on December 20, 2017.
Mian Muhammad Rasheed, Vice 
Chairman Board of Governors, TUF 
welcomed the distinguished guests and 
briefed them about The University of 
Faisalabad, University Medical & Dental 

College and other welfare projects under 
the auspices of Madinah Foundation. 
During the meeting, Maj (Retd) Izhar ul 
Ahsan, Registrar was also present on the 
occasion. 
Guests visited the Campus and lauded its 
state of the art infrastructure particularly 
during the visit of Noor e Siddiq e Akbar 
library they showed keen interest in the 
rare Islamic relics placed in the Islamic 
gallery. Later, they took a round of 
Madinah Teaching Hospital. 

They visited different wards and presented 
flowers to the patients. Guests lauded 
the efforts of management of Madinah 
Foundation for providing high quality 
professional education particularly  to 
female students and state of the art 
health care facilities in MTH for deserving 
people.
The guests also planted saplings in 
the University and Madinah Teaching 
hospitals lawns. 

Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan, Advisor to Prime Minister on Revenue visits

“You have asked me to give you a message. What message can 
I give you? We have got the great message in the Quran for our
guidance and enlightenment.”

- Muhammad Ali Jinnah (Rehmat-Ullah Alaih)
Message to Muslim Students Federation NWFP, April 1943

VISION OF THE FOUNDER CHAIRMAN
HAJI MUHAMMAD SALEEM

Industry          Service        Education



2 TUF News Bulletin

Dr Oner Gunner, Director General, 
Ministry of Health, Turkey and Director 
General of International Affairs and 
European Union,  visited The University of 
Faisalabad on December 06, 2017
During the meeting with Prof Dr 
Muhammad Saeed, Principal UMDC and 
Dean Faculty of Medicine and Allied 
Health Sciences TUF, Dr Oner Gunner 
was briefed about The University of 
Faisalabad, University Medical & Dental 
College and affiliated Madinah Teaching 
Hospital. Prof Dr Zahid Masood, Head 
Department of Community Medicine, 
UMDC was also present in the meeting.  
Speaking on the occasion Dr Oner 
appreciated the efforts of the university 
management for offering very useful 
academic programs in Faculty of Allied 
Health Sciences particularly for female 
students.  
Dr Oner visited different departments and 
labs of the University and appreciated 

the infrastructure of purpose built 
campus and standard of education being 
imparted here. He particularly valued the 
vision of Founder Chairman of Madinah 

Foundation i.e. Industry, Service and 
Education for the welfare of humanity.  Dr 
Oner Gunner also planted a sapling in the 
university lawn. 

‘Remarkable services rendered by Madinah 
Foundation in education and health sector  
is a role model for other Pakistanis .‘

Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan
Advisor to Prime Minister on Revenue 

‘ To set up state of the art educational 
institute like The University of Faisalabad 
in private sector is highly remarkable .’

Mr Muhammad Zaka Ashraf
Former President, Zarai Taraqiati Bank Ltd

Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan, Mr Muhammad Zaka Ashraf and Mian 
Muhammad Rasheed during the visit of Cardiology department of MTH

(L to R) Maj (Retd) Izharul Ahsan, Mr Muhammad Zaka Ashraf, Mian Muhammad Rasheed and 
Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan offering prayer after planting a sapling in the University lawn 

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed and Prof Dr Zahid Masood presenting Islamic relic to
Dr Oner Gunner, Director General, Ministry of Health, Turkey

Mr Haroon Akhtar Khan presenting flowers to a patient 
in surgery ward of MTH

“

“

Dr Oner Gunner, DG, Ministry of Health Turkey, visits
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Prof Dr Zaheer J  Paracha and Engr Awais Ahmad Cheema with other participants of the Symposium 

Prof Dr Faqir Hussain and Ms Zahida Maqbool presenting university memento to 
Prof Dr Sadaqat Mehdi  

Prof Muhammad Aslam Malik and Mr Ali Sher 
deliver lectures   

“

“
TUF Team Participates in APES - 2017
A three day Symposium, APES (All 
Pakistan Electrical Symposium)- 2017 was 
organized by the Institute of Electrical 
and Electronics Engineers (IEEE) at the 
University of Engineering and Technology 
(UET) Lahore .
Prof Dr Zaheer Javed Paracha, Pro 
Rector Engineering Campus and Engr 
Awais Ahmad Cheema, Head School of 
Electrical Engineering were also invited in 
the event. 
The event comprised of technical 
workshops by technology sector 
representatives and talks by international 
speakers on Internet of Things (IoT) 
for industrial automation and smart 
metering. 

Students of Electrical Engineering and 
IEEE-TUF team also participated in this 
informative event.

Workshop “Students‘ Assessment and Evaluation”

Workshop “Communication Process” and “Professional Ethics”

ORIC, TUF organized a workshop on 
“Students ‘Assessment and Evaluation” in 
Health Sciences Campus on November 
11, 2017. Prof Dr Sadaqat Mehdi, former 
Rector, Virtual University Lahore was the 
facilitator.
Student’s assessment and evaluation 
forms a very important component 
of the learning process. Fair, accurate 
and effective evaluation of students’ 
knowledge and skills is an element that 
needs to be imported and implemented 
by a teacher to maintain high quality of 
education.
Prof Dr Sadaqat focused on such areas as 
the style of question paper, components 
of a balanced and effective assessment. 
He also stressed on issues related 
to impartiality of a teacher towards 
all students in the examination and 
assessment of their knowledge. 

The session was well-attended by the 
faculty members of TUF and UMDC.

To strengthen the communications skills 
and to improve the professional ethics  of 
newly appointed lecturers, lab engineers 
and administrative staff, Quality 
Enhancement Cell (QEC), TUF under the 
Professional Competency Enhancement 
Program (PCEP ), organized a training 
workshop in  Engineering Campus on 
November 20, 2017 . 
Training sessions were conducted   on 
“Introduction to Communication Process” 
and “Professional Ethics”.   Prof Muhammad 
Aslam Malik and Mr Ali Sher, lecturer   in 
their lectures delivered comprehensive 

talks on the topics. Various aspects of 
professional ethics were discussed. It 
was ascertained that honesty, mutual 
respect, positive approach, motivation, 
determination and dedicated hard work 
are the key to success for all professions.

‘Research has shown that effective lateral 
and work group communication leads to an 
improvement in overall performance of an 
organization and it can increase employee 
job satisfaction.’

Prof Muhammad Aslam Malik
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QEC, TUF organized a training session 
under Professional Competency 
Enhancement Program on the subject  of 
“Communication Essentials” on December 
28, 2017. 
Engr Muhammad Haroon from School 
of Electrical Engineering, TUF carried 
out a very constructive and motivational 
session for faculty members, lab 
engineers and administrative staff in 
Engineering campus.  Various aspects of 
communication and its essentials were 
discussed; including communication in 
classrooms, work places, social & personal 
lives. That was a comprehensive and 
innovative workshop to help the faculty 

Workshop “Communication Essentials” 

Engr Muhammad Haroon delivering talk on Communication Essentials 

Mr Muhammad Rashid conducting hands on training session   

Faculty members and students of School of Optometry with Mr Muhammad Rashid and Ms Rubina Shah     

Since the lens sits directly on the cornea, it 
is very important that the measurements 
of your contact lenses are perfectly 
measured to the measurements of your 
eye to ensure a comfortable fit and 
prevent things like eye infections and a 
painful scratch on your eye.

School of Optometry, TUF once again 
put a jewel in crown by arranging one 
day hands on training workshop on 
‘Contact lens fitting and assessment: 
hands on training’ on November 23, 2017. 
Internationally certified contact lens 
practitioner Mr Muhammad Rashid from 

Al-Shifa Eye Trust, Islamabad acquainted 
students of semester VII and IX with 
handling, fitting and assessment of soft, 
RGP and scleral contact lens followed by 
a video demonstration. 

Ms Rubina Shah, Optometrist, National 
Eye Hospital, Lahore explored the 
bloom with her experience in corneal 
topography and refractive surgery. 
Moreover, her experience in USA and 

Australia endowed a great inspiration 
for students. She gave  a comprehensive 
presentation on the topic. 
Event was concluded with a humorous skit 
on importance of contact lens handling  

presented by students of Doctor of 
Optometry , cake cutting ceremony and 
vote of thanks by Dr Komal Atta, Senior 
Coordinator, School of Optometry.

and staff to understand the  essentials of 
effective interpersonal communication. 
Engr Haroon also threw light on the  

communication ethics in context of the 
teachings of  Holy Quran and Ahadees. 

“Contact Lens Fitting and Assessment: Hands  on Training”  
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“Splinting Techniques of Upper and Lower Limb” 

Breast Cancer Awareness Campaign

Dr Rafshan Sadiq with faculty members and students TUF & UMDC in awareness walk 

ORIC meeting in Health Sciences Campus 

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, Ms Laaraib Nawaz  and  Ms Nazia Sarfraz express their views - Students  in hand made splints making training session   

One day workshop on ‘’Splinting 
Techniques of Upper and Lower Limb’’ 
was organized by Rehabilitation Society  
on November 3, 2017. Resource person 
was Ms Laaraib Nawaz, Clinical Prosthetist 
& Orthotist, graduated from King Edward 
Medical University and Post Graduated 

from University of Veterinary and 
Animal Sciences, Lahore. There was an 
introductory session followed by training 
of making hand made splints. 
Ms Laaraib Nawaz briefed the participants 
about the procedure of casting, modeling 
and moulding in comprehensive manner.

Students of Doctor of Physical Therapy   
demonstrated proper selection and 
splinting of upper and lower extremities.
Chief guest, Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, 
Dean Faculty of Medicine & Allied Health 
Sciences also shared his views.
.

Community Services Society of TUF 
in collaboration with Department of 
Community Medicine, UMDC and Schools 
of Radiology and Rehabilitations Sciences 
conducted a seminar on “Breast Cancer 
Awareness” on November 6, 2017.  It 
aimed to create awareness amongst the 
people. 

Guest speaker Dr Rafshan Sadiq, Clinical 
Oncologist from PINUM Faisalabad in her 
address told that breast cancer was one 
of the major cancers affecting every one 
in eight women in Pakistan. She delivered 
a very informative lecture on the causes, 
prevention and treatment of the fatal 
disease.  

Later, Dr Rafshan also led an awareness 
walk from University Campus to Madinah 
Teaching Hospital actively participated by 
faculty members and students. 

‘Pakistan has the high rate of breast cancer 
in Asia. There is dire need to empower 
the young girls with the knowledge and 
techniques to detect breast cancer at 
early stage as early diagnosis is key to 
survival in breast cancer ’.

Dr Rafshan Sadiq
Clinical Oncologist, PINUM

“

“

Meetings of ORIC
A meeting of ORIC held in Health Sciences 
Campus on December 14, 2017 chaired 
by Prof Dr Abdul Haque, Director ORIC. 
It was followed by 2nd meeting held 
in Engineering Campus on December 
21. Prof Dr Zaheer Javed Paracha, 
Manager, University Industry Linkages 
& Technology Transfer, ORIC and other 
members attended these meetings. 
Dr Abdul Haque gave  a   comprehensive 
presentation on ‘Self Assessment Report’.  
During the discussion, areas of University 
industry linkages, commercialization 

and establishment of incubation centers  
in TUF were focused. Syed H M Gillani 
and Mr Shehzad gave presentation on 
establishment of Technology Business 
Incubation Center in context of their visits 

to COMSAT and NUST Islamabad. 
Dr Zaheer Javed Paracha gave a brief 
lecture on how to prepare a concept 
paper for the guidance of members. 
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Technical Lectures Series

IEEE (Institute of Electrical and Electronics 
Engineers) is the world’s largest technical 
professional organization for the 
advancement of technology.     School of 
Computational Sciences in collaboration 
of IEEE-TUF organized a series of technical 
lectures in Engineering campus started 
from   December 13, 2017. 

Keeping in view the industrial 
requirements, the experts from IEEE, 
AL- Khawarizmi Institute of Computer 
Science, University of Engineering end 
Technology Lahore and professionals  
from I.T industry delivered lectures on 
the emerging technologies. The students 
of BS Computer Sciences, Software 

Engineering and Engineering Technology 
attended these  useful technical lecture 
series. Certificates were awarded to the 
participants of the sessions. 
The sessions were well coordinated by 
Mr Abu Bakar, Head School of Computer 
Sciences. 
 

Mr Abu Bakar and guest speakers address the audience    

International Day of Radiology

Diabetes Day observed in MTH

International Day of Radiology was 
observed by School of Radiology  on 
November 8, 2017. The event held 
with the aim of building greater 
awareness of the value that radiology 

contributes to safe patient care and 
improving understanding of the vital 
role radiologists play in the healthcare 
continuum. The theme of the event was 
‘Emergency Radiology’. 

Every year, across the globe, thousands 
of people stand together on the 14th 
November to raise awareness about 
diabetes. A free diabetes camp and 
awareness session was organized by 
Department of Medicine at Madinah 
Teaching Hospital to mark the day.  A 
team of  specialist doctors  under the 
supervision of Prof Dr Khalid Mehmood 
Yahya, Head of Department treated a 

large number of patients on the day.  In 
this free camp different diabetic tests 
were conducted and medicines were 
given to the patients.
Addressing to the diabetic patients 
Dr Khalid Mehmood Yahya gave them 
awareness regarding control and 
treatment of disease. He suggested 
precautionary measures to prevent the 
new generation from diabetic. 

Guest Speaker Prof Dr Asim Shaukat from 
Allied Hospital Faisalabad spoke on the 
role and scope of the field of radiology in 
the country.   Dr Nayab Ali, Head School 
of Radiology, TUF also addressed the 
audience. 

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, Prof Dr Asim Shaukat, Ms Zahida Maqbool, Dr Nayab Alia, faculty 
members and students gathered to mark Radiology Day

Dr Hassan Akhtar Bokhari checking a patient
 in diabetes camp at MTH

‘ This year’s theme ‘Emergency radiology’ 
is to highlight the essential role that 
radiologists play in the emergency 
room, increasing the quality of care and 
treatment of patients ‘. 

Prof Dr Asim Shaukat“

“
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Ms Zahida Maqbool, Prof Syed Jawad Hussain, Mr Hamid Nawaz Sheikh with 
other faculty members and students  gathered to mark sandwich day

Students of DND offering delicious sandwiches to  
APPAS, working in the campus

Day of People with Disabilities

Iqbal Day Celebrations 

TUFIANS observe “Sandwich Day”

Every year, December 3 is observed as 
the International Day of Persons with 
Disabilities recognized by the UN. The 
day is observed with a motive to promote 
an understanding of disability issues and 
mobilize support for the rights of persons 
with disabilities.
For this noble cause, Rehabilitation 
Society, TUF organized an event in Health 
Sciences Campus. 

Students presented a skit to highlight 
the theme “Transformation towards 
sustainable and resilient society for all” of 
the year 2017. 
Rehabilitation Society also donated 
wheelchairs, crutches and walking frames
to disabled persons specially invited in 
the event.  

To acknowledge the great services 
rendered by Dr Allama Muhammad 
Iqbal (Rehmat-ullah Alaih), in creation 
of our homeland and to enlighten 
ideology of Islam among our youth, TUF 
Literary Society, organized a seminar 
in Engineering Campus on November 
9, 2017. Renowned scholar, Mr Saleem 
Sheikh in his address presented some 
verses from “Kulliyat Iqbal” in a beautiful 

and befitting manner and threw light on 
Iqbal’s poetry and philosophy of Khudi. 
In Health Sciences Campus  Dramatic and 
Literary societies organized the event 
to pay tribute to  great philosopher and 
‘Poet of the East’ . 
Prof Dr Shahida Yousaf, Head Department 
of Urdu literature, Government College 
Women University Faisalabad was the 
chief guest.

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, Dean Faculty 
of Medicine & Allied Health Sciences 
spoke about the importance of the day.  

‘Our efforts can help the special children 
explore their capabilities to overcome 
disabilities. There is a dire need to raise 
awareness about it .’ 

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed
Dean

Faculty of Medicine & Allied Health Sciences

The School of Nutrition and Dietetics yet 
again set a benchmark by coming up with 
an innovative idea. This time, students 
of DND decided to work for charity and 
chose a healthy way to fund raise money.
They celebrated World Sandwich day on 
November 3, 2017. 
Students put up stalls offering variety of 

healthy sandwiches prepared by them. 
It aimed at not only providing awareness 
about the healthy alternatives to junk 
food but helping those people with food 
and money who are deprived of the basic 
necessities of life. 
Students offered delicious sandwiches 
to  janitorial staff (APPAS) working in the 

campus. 
Guests of Honour, Ms Zahida Maqbool, 
Additional Registrar and Mr Hamid 
Nawaz Sheikh, Controller Examination 
acknowledged the effort of DND students  
that were put into making this event 
successful.

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed and members of Rehabilitation Society donating 
 wheel chairs, crutches and walking frames to disabled persons

“

“
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Dr Shahida expressed her views on the 
Philosophy of Allama Muhammad Iqbal 
(RA) in the light of teachings of Holy 
Quran and Iqbal’s great services for the 
Muslim Ummah. 
She also praised efforts of the university 
in providing such platform to students 
for broadcasting their talents and 
illuminating the theory of Dr Iqbal (RA).  
Students delivered speeches and 
participated in intra-university skit 
competition to mark the day.  In skit 
competition, students from Doctor of 
Optometry got first position, School 

of Pharmacy stood second while 
Rehabilitation Sciences remained third.
Winners were given prizes for their active 

participation. The celebrations were 
concluded with the national anthem. 

It was a much-awaited moment for the 
first year students of MBBS and BDS on 
December 18, as they entered the UMDC 
which they would be part of, for next five 
years. It was all the more special because 
their seniors and professors were there to 
welcome them into the college premises.
An orientation and welcome program 
was conducted for the fresh entrants.  
The session was intending to help the 

new comers to get to know more about 
the Campus life, meet their classmates, 
heads and faculty. Ms Zahida Maqbool, 
Additional Registrar,  briefed the students 
about  TUF, UMDC, MTH  and other welfare 
projects running under the auspices of 
Madinah Foundation.
Prof Dr Aamir Ali Choudhry Vice Principal, 
UMDC in his address emphasized the 
importance of medical education for 

serving the suffering humanity in a better 
way. Assoc Prof Dr Mian Farrukh Imran, 
Vice Principal Dental Section, briefed 
the BDS students about state of the art 
infrastructure of Dental Section.
Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, Principal in 
his welcome address told the students 
about performance of the college. A free 
medical camp under the supervision of 
Prof Dr Haji Muhammad Aslam was also 

TUFIANS celebrated the birth anniversary 
of Father of the Nation, Quaid-e-Azam 
Muhammad Ali Jinnah (Rehmat-ullah 
Alaih) with national spirit and enthusiasm. 
A poster and model competition on the 
theme “ Quaid Ka Pakistan” amongst the 
students was organized to mark the day. 
Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, in his 
addresses paid rich tribute to Founder 
of Pakistan with words reflecting on his 
passion, courage and determination for 
the creation of separate homeland for the 
Muslims of the Subcontinent. 

Dr Shahida Yousaf  and  Mr Saleem Sheikh express their views on the philosophy of 
Allama Iqbal (RA) while students presenting a tableau 

Winner team of  model competition, MBBS students, receiving trophy from 
Prof  Dr Muhammad Saeed  and Prof Dr Haji Muhammad Aslam

Birth Anniversary of Quaid-e-Azam (RA)

Welcome MBBS & BDS 1st year Students at UMDC

‘Our young generation should follow 
Quaid’s guiding principle; Unity, Faith 
and Discipline’. 

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed

“

“

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed, Prof Dr Aamir Ali Choudhry, Ms Zahida Maqbool  and Dr Mian Farrukh Imran welcoming the new entrants
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One of medical’s hallowed traditions 
was celebrated at UMDC, as the first year 
students of MBBS and BDS donned their 
white coats - the most profound symbol of 
the medical profession, for the first time. 
On December 19, 2017, new students 
gathered with faculty and seniors for the 
college’s ‘Annual White Coat Ceremony’. 
After donning their new white coats, 
presented by the second year students, 
new students recited the Oath pledging 
allegiance to the medical profession, 
their companions, seniors and their duty 
towards their patients. 
Prof  Dr Muhammad Saeed, Principal 
UMDC emphasized the importance 
of the white coat to the medical 
students and made them understand 
their responsibilities. He spoke of the 
important journey each student is set to 
embark upon on the road to becoming a 

doctor. In addition to words of welcome 
and wisdom from the Principal, new 
students also received bouquets from 
their seniors. The students expressed 

gratitude towards the college authorities 
for the ceremony and making them aware 
about the importance of their profession.

held, where fresh students availed the 
facility of medical checkup.

‘UMDC with its highly qualified and 
experienced faculty and state of the 
art infrastructure has been providing 
quality medical education to female 
students in an enviable environment’.

Prof Dr Muhammad Saeed
Principal UMDC Medical check up of fresh entrants 

White coat ceremony 

Second year students of MBBS and BDS presenting flower to new comers  

Prof Dr Zaheer Javed Paracha with other faculty members and students at Welcome Party of TUFIAN Hostel, Engineering Campus

News students taking oath 

First year MBBS & BDS students honoured at “White Coat Ceremony”

“

“
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Mehfil Milad-e-Mustafa (Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam)

Islamic Seminars 

A Mehfil Milad-e-Mustafa (Sallallahu 
Alaihi Wa Sallam) was held for females at 
The University of Faisalabad on November 
20, 2017. Students from TUF, University 
College for Women and University 
Cambridge School participated in the 
Mehfil.
After recitation of the Holy Quran, 
students offered Naat-e-Rasool Maqbool 
(Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam), Darood-o- 

Salam, Qaseeda Burda Sharif, Qaseeda 
Ghausia and Manaqabe- Ehl-e-Bait 
(Alaehimus-Salam). 
Famous Naat Khawan Ms Zarmina Nasir 
and students of TUF offered Naats with 
deep devotion. Participants expressed 
their immense love and deep affection 
for beloved Holy Prophet Muhammad 
(Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam) and renewed 
their pledge to truly follow ‘Seerat-un-

Nabi (Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam). 
All the audience felt spiritually elevated 
and bonded together as they listened to 
the holy recitals.
The Mehfil-e-Milad ended with Drood 
o Salam and an overwhelming, heart-
touching ‘Dua’ for the unity of Muslim 
Ummah and stability of  Pakistan. Faculty 
members and mothers of the students 
also attended the spiritual event.

Religious Society TUF organized seminars 
to pay homage to Syeda Hazrat Amina 
(Salam Ullah Alaiha), Um-ul-Momineen 
Syeda Zainab bint Jahash (Razi Allah 
Ta’ala Anha), Sydena Imam Hassan 
(Alaeh-i-salaam), Hazart Imam Jafar Sadiq 

(Alaeh-i-salaam),  Hazrat Imam Nisaai 
(Razi Allah Ta’ala Anho), Hazrat Malik bin 
Dinaar (Razi Allah Ta’ala Anho), Hazrat 
Shah Abdul Lateef Bhataee (Rahmatullah 
Alaih), Hazrat Mujaddad Alif Sani 
(Rahmatullah Alaih),  Hazrat Khawaja 

Nizamuddin Auliya (Rahmatullah Alaih), 
Hazrat Khawaja Qutbuddin Bakhtyaar 
Kaki (Rahmatullah Alaih) and Hazrat Rabia 
Basri (Rahmatullah Alaiha) in both the 
campuses. 

Ms Zarmina Nasir and students of TUF offer Naat and Drood Pak (SAW)  

Students of Islamic Sciences  address the audience in seminar 
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All Pakistan Intervarsity Qiraat and Naat Competition at TUF

Prof Abdul Rauf Rufi recited Naats in Mehfil e Milad 

Religious Society of The University 
of Faisalabad organized “All Pakistan 
Intervarsity Qiraat and Naat Competition” 
(for females) on November 16, 2017. 
Students from different Universities of 
Pakistan participated in this competition. 
Prof Dr Abdul Majeed, Rector TUF was the 
chief guest while Prof Dr  Hazoor Ahmad 
Sabir from GC University Faisalabad was 
guest of honour.
Prof Arif Siddiqi, Qari Muhammad Khan 
Chishti, Qari Habib Naeemi and Ms Gul 
Hooria President Naat Club, University of 
Agriculture were the judges.
The results were as follows:

Qiraat Competition:
First:    Tayyaba Batool, 
Government College Women University, 
Faisalabad
Second:  Ambreen Jabbar, 
Riphah University, Faisalabad

A Mehfil-e-Milad-un-Nabi (Sallallahu 
Alaihi Wa Sallam)  was held in The 
University of Faisalabad on December 14, 
2017.  The program started with recitation 
of the verses from the Holy Quran and 
Naat Rasool Maqbool (SAW) offered by 

the students. Famous Naat Khawan, Prof 
Abdul Rauf Rufi, Pride of Performance, 
recited number of “Naats” in his heart 
touching voice. Faculty members, 
students and staff of the University 
attended the Mehfil to express their deep 

affection for beloved Prophet Hazrat 
Muhammad (SAW) and Allah for His 
countless blessings. Program concluded 
with an overwhelming recitation of Dua 
for the prosperity of the country and for 
the unity of Muslim Ummah. 

Third:   Hafiza Saleeqa, 
University of Sargodha, Sargodha
Naat Competition:
First:   Rida Farooq, 
Government College Women University, 
Faisalabad

Second: Ms Sundus,    
University of Agriculture, Faisalabad
Third:   Soghat Saleem, 
University of Sargodha, Sargodha
The winners were awarded cash prizes, 
university mementos and certificates.

Winners and participants of competition with chief guest, judges and faculty members  

Prof Abdul Rauf Rufi offers Naat in his heart touching voice 

A believer does not enter into a matter in ignorance and never departs from the truth impotent. 
Wisdom is the goal of the believer, so acquire wisdom even from hypocrites. 
Truth means conformity of speech with the Divine mode of working. 
If the mind is perfect then speech is minimal. 

Sayings of Hazrat Ali 
Karram-Allah-Wajhahu : 
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Mehfil-e-Mushaera Eid Milad-un-Nabi (Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam)

International Sufi Music Band ‘Rocqawali’ visits

Mehfil-e-Mushaera on Eid Milad-un-Nabi 
(Sallallahu Alaihi Wa Sallam) was held in 
Mukhtar Auditorium on December 14, 
2017 under the auspices of Religious 
Society. Famous poets of the city 
participated and recited their  fresh Naatia 
Kalam i in the praise of beloved Holy 
Prophet  Hazrat Muhammad (Sallallahu 
Alaihi Wa Sallam). 
A large number of faculty members and 
students attended the Mehfil, concluded 
with Drood o Salam and Dua.

International Sufi Music Band “Rocqawali” 
from Denmark visited Tuffians FM96.6 to 
perform a Radio Live Show on December 
19, 2017. 
Rocqawali is a mix of a Danish Rock n 
Roll band and a classical Quawali sound. 
The Pakistani Sufi singer of the band, Ejaz 
Sher Ali, is the young and uprising star, 

son of one of Pakistan´s oldest music 
families - the legendary Qawals Meher Ali 
& Sher Ali, whom by many Pakistani´s are 
regarded to be Keepers of the Flame after 
the late legend of Nusrat Fateh Ali Khan.
The band has created a unit to spread the 
Sufi message ”Love across all religious, 
political and physical borders” What 

started out as a cultural collaboration 
between Pakistan and Denmark, has 
turned into a fireball of a spiritual 
rock band. During the visit of TUF, the 
Rocqawali members had meeting with 
Pro-Rector Prof Dr Zaheer Javed Paracha 
and expressed their love for Sufism and 
for Pakistan . 

Poets offer Naatia Kalam in Mehfil e Mushaera  

Rocqawali members with Pro-Rector Prof Dr Zaheer Javed Paracha and TUFIAN FM96.6 team

Seminar “Hazrat Imam Ahmad Raza Khan (RA)”
be complete without understanding the 
sustained restlessness of the Imam in 
providing true leadership throughout 
his life, when he was faced with leading 
the Muslims in a fragile moment in the 

history of Islam during British rule in the 
Indo-Pak sub-continent’.
The seminar was attended by large 
number of students and faculty members. 

Hazrat Imam Ahmed Raza Khan 
(Rahmatullah Alaih)  was a great Sufi 
Muslim scholar and reformer. School of 
Arabic and Islamic Sciences organized a 
seminar on “Death Anniversary of Hazrat 
Imam Ahmad Raza Khan (Rahmatullah 
Alaih)” in Mukhtar Auditorium on 
November 15, 2017.   
Famous Naat Khawan Mr Zubair Qureshi 
recited Kalam-e- Raza in his heart  
touching voice. Controller Examination 
Mr Hamid Nawaz Sheikh, Prof Dr Abdul 
Qavi, Dr Muhammad Ramzan and other 
speakers delivered talks on life and  
teachings of  great Muslim scholar. 
Speaker told that ‘No tribute to Imam 
Ahmed Raza (Rahmatullah Alaih) could 

Mr Hamid Nawaz Sheikh, Dr Muhammad Ramzan, Mr Zubair Qureshi and 
other speakers  share their views
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Mehfil-e- Milad in Girls Hostel and School of Nursing

Seminar “Hazrat Data Ganj Bakhsh (RA)” 

As apart from the curricular activities, 
management of The University of 
Faisalabad lays special emphasis on 
character building of its students. 
Religious Society of TUF under the 
supervision of School of Arabic and 

Islamic Sciences organized  number of 
Mehfil-e-Milad-un-Nabi (Sallallahu Alaihi 
Wa Sallam) during the  Holy month 
of Rabiul Awwal. Mahafil were held in 
Saleem Auditorium, Girls hostel of Health 
Sciences Campus and School of Nursing, 

Madinah Teaching Hospital. Students 
participated in these Mahafil with deep 
devotion and religious fervour. They 
offered Naat Rasool (SAW), Drood Pak and 
pray for the Muslim Ummah. 

A seminar commemorating death 
anniversary of Hazrat Data Ganj 
Bakhsh Hajweri (Rahmatullah Alaih) 
was organized on  Novemebr 8, 2017.  
This spiritual and informative event 
highlighted the teachings of great saint 
of Islam. 

Dr Muhammad Ramzan in his address  
told that  Hazrat Data Ganj Bakhsh Hajweri 
was a great Persian Sufi scholar, writer 
and poet who significantly contributed to 
the spreading of Islam in South Asia. 
His book “Kashf ul Mahjoob”  is a true 
definition of Tasawaff, Arfaan, Ilm, Ishq, 
Haq and putting light on almost all 
aspects of Islamic Sufism and Tasawwaf. 
This book is considered a milestone for 
wayfarers of Tasawwaf and Sufism. 
Prof Ghulam Haider Chishti also addressed 
the audience. 

Mehfil e Milad in Saleem Auditorium Students offer Naat during Mehefil e Milad in School of  Nursing

Dr Muhammad Ramzan and  and Prof Ghulam 
Haider Chishti express their views

Ganj Bakhsh-e faiz-e aalam, mazhar-e 
nur-e Khuda
Naqisaan ra pir-e kaamil, kaamilaan ra 
rahnuma “

“

Maryam Saeed
DND Semester – I 
Grabbed 2nd position in All Faisalabad Seerat 
Declamation Contest. 
Event held in Government College Women 
University Faisalabad on December 04, 2017 
Topic:  Qayam-e-Aman aor Uswa-e-Rasool (SAW) 

Faculty and Management of TUF and UMDC 
congratulate her for this achievement.  

Congratulations..... 
TUFIAN Grabbed 2nd Position in All Faisalabad Seerat Declamation Contest
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To welcome the new TUFIANS, a colorful  
event was organized in Engineering 
Campus on November 28, 2018. The 
aroma of food and colors were all around. 
It was such a wonderful start for the new 
students. Mr Muhammad Haider Amin, 
Trustee Madinah Foundation also graced 
the occasion. 
The musical night started with a blistering 
performance of the senior students 
coming and mesmerizing everyone 
with their exhilarating performance. 
Renowned singers Mehak Ali, Sana 
Zulfiqar, Waqas Ali, Aash Chugtai and 
Uzair Ahmad performed a variety of 
musical styles and blew away everyone 
with their performances. A short comedy 
skit was also performed by well-known 
comedian Aman-ullah Khan. The crowd 
roared, shouted and danced.  Everyone 
enjoyed to their fullest, and left with a 
smile on their faces and joy inside.

Welcome Party & Musical Night

Final Display of Projects prepared by Students of Interior Design 

Singers’ live performance amuse the TUFIANS 

TUFIANS enjoying musical evening cum bonfire in Health Sciences Campus. 
The event included performances by renowned singers and instrumentalists. 

Mr Muhammad Haider Amin being welcomed 
in the event

Aman-ullah Khan performing in a skit
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News in Pictures

Meeting of Academic Council , The University of Faisalabad 

ISO team visiting Dental section MTH

Christmas cake cutting ceremony in TUF MBBS students say goodbye to year 2017 

Students of MPhil Physical Therapy in Thesis Defense session

ISO team with senior management of  MTH

Prof Dr Rakhshanda Bajwa, former HoD Pathology, KE Medical University Lahore 
and  Ms Shehera Ranjha from Western Illinois University, USA (3rd & 4th from right) 

during visit of TUF
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Honouring Academic Excellence

Scholarship and distinction holders with their class fellows and  faculty members 

Another Feather in the Cap of UMDC

University Medical & Dental College, 
constituent college of The University of 
Faisalabad always bestows recognition 
and awards on brilliant students who 
excel in their studies. 
A prestigious ceremony for students of 
UMDC was held on December 13, 2017. 
Students were awarded distinction 
certificates and scholarships for obtaining 
1st, 2nd and 3rd positions and other 
distinctions in MBBS 2nd Professional 

Examination.  Particularly, promising 
student of UMDC, Namal Ilyas, who got 
3rd Position in MBBS 2nd Professional 
Examination held by UHS Lahore, was 
presented with ‘Award of Excellence’ by 
Principal UMDC. Namal’s parents were 
also present on the occasion.  Namal 
also shared her views with her class 
mates and teachers. Prof Dr Muhammad 
Saeed, Principal UMDC and Ms Zahida 
Maqbool, Additional Registrar, TUF in 

their addresses congratulated the top 
achievers. Students also presented skits 
and poems to mark the occasion and 
were highly appreciated by the audience. 
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‘UMDC students are being extended 
the best academic facilities under 
the guidance of highly qualified and 
experienced faculty.’ 

Namal Ilyas

“

“


